[image: image1.png]



Summer Term 2 

1960
Dear Parents,
We are coming to the end of the third year now — to me it seems almost a lifetime - yet at the same time I feel it was only yesterday.
What a great number of things have happened in these years! We now have half as many children again as we had to teach in those days. But staffing has kept well up to the new numbers we have to cope with.
The grounds in those days were bare except for the strip of established grass across the middle. Now we have dozens of trees - Hundreds of roses - a well established school garden, lawns – yes even a pool and some -water lilies.   (The gift of Mr. Belton of Alexandra Road).
And talking of gifts - we really have been fortunate in our friends. We have a collection of silver cups and shields which is the envy of our visitors and the delight of the children who compete for them. Many of the names on the cups will be remem​bered long after the children have left school - names like Keen, Nicholls, Kilworth, Arnold, Green, Adcock and Ellis - all names of friends who have helped to provide a heritage which can be handed down from year to year.
Yes, looking around especially on a day such as Speech Day, I felt especially proud of our children - your children looking all freshly scrubbed and tidily and neatly dressed in school uniform (four out of five have it now).  Under the eagle eye of Mr. Davies they sat there waiting their turns to receive their prizes. Of course, we should like many more to receive them, but we are limited by the amount of money given us for this purpose. But even here, some of our many friends have come forward and offered us money to provide special prizes - for pupils who are not clever but who work jolly hard - for children who show good qualities - such as extra politeness, courage or helpfulness. Mrs. Cripps, Mrs. Arnold, Col. Kent - the Allotment Society - all have helped in this way.
Other memories I have of my three years here, have been centred on sport - of Senior Boys winning the Cook Cup - of our Juniors nearly winning the Victoria Cup last year - of our cross country team coming over the brow of the ditch in the
Recreation Ground 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th and 5th - one after the
other to make victory extra sweet.
I think too of the older boys and girls who have left us. Many of them come back to see us and many more come to our Christmas party for older pupils. There was John Gransden from Potton. He went to the Municipal College for a two year's course before going to agricultural college. Already, (before time) he has obtained several passes.
Then there is Ann Shuttlewood from Foulness - she has just finished her two year catering course at the Municipal College and now she is all set for a good well paid career in the hotel business.
There are David Belton and Eric Berry who have been on leave from the Royal Navy looking splendid in their uniform. Eric Berry was awarded the staff prize this year — a really coveted award. There are so many who have done well and it is good to see them or hear about them.
EXAMINATIONS
This word of course, still produces shivers down the spines of pupils, young and old.
Our own are finished of course and no doubt you have heard the worst - or have you?
Our reports are finished too and these should by now be in your hands. What do you look for? Class position? Marks? Teacher’s remarks?
Well let me help you. I would of course be proud if my child were top or in the first few places - but this is not the really important piece of information. Did he try? Does he work?
How does his position in each subject compare with that of last year? Is he polite? or too quiet? - or not quiet enough? Do people like him? These are the questions I would want answered and these are the cries we set out to answer. Don't forget that about seven different people who see him from 1/4 hour to four or five hours a week report on him. Then his own particular form teacher gives his opinion and finally I give mine. Between us all - you should have something worth reading!
And that reminds me - of reading. Our greatest single difficulty is in written English - vocabulary, spelling — putting thoughts on paper. Do your children read? Not just
picture books and comics - do they read books? If they are thirteen or so, the probable answer is no - yet in the school we have a fine library and every child is encouraged to borrow from it. But has he a place to read if he does? Even in the winter? Help with this problem would be of untold benefit to your child. You see, all other subjects depend upon it, don't they?
While I am asking for your help with the children there is another way in which you really could assist us. It is with the boy's pullovers. We like them to be of a subdued colour — grey or a quiet blue. A number now have "stripey" ones and others of rather glaring colours - get him a grey one please! You see in school we have to be fair - or try to be and if we prevent the girls from wearing their most colourful clothes and ask them to stick to certain colours - then it's only fair that the boys should have to as well.
THE THIRD YEAR
If your child is in the third year, have you talked it over yet as to what he or she is to be? A great deal of help can be given by providing special courses to fit in with possible careers.  Extra education can be arranged - in fact nearly half of all our pupils now stay on beyond the earliest leaving time. Our commercial course this coming year will be the biggest yet. We are going to accommodate them in the Library. We have already done some "shelf shifting" and twelve brand new "secretype" desks to hold the typewriters will have been delivered by the time you read this.
Others are going into our catering course - some are staying until they are sixteen. Education is one of the greatest gifts that a family can give its children. The benefits are not always financial. Sometimes it is in greater confidence or poise — sometimes in greater knowledge and understanding - but whatever it is - it stays with you for life. There are very few people who haven't at some time in their lives regretted that their own education was not better.
STAFF
Fortunately for us - although the children may have their own views on this, all our present teachers will be stopping with us next term. And we are having one extra to join us. She is Mrs. Elce - a lady from the north. Her particular responsibility will be for History although she will also assist with the teaching of English.
Miss Burgess will return a Mrs!! We all wish her happiness for the future.
And now from one special day to our own special function of the school year.  Our open day and fete.
This is our biggest annual endeavour towards our pool fund.  If we have the same success this year as last then two more years should see us splashing about at the shallow end!  But it’s got to be big and it’s got to be successful. I'll tell you what we have done in school. Mrs, Sewter, the school secretary has printed in colour, 1,000 programmes. (They had to be done in four batches of 250)  She has also printed 250 dance tickets, 200 tickets for gymnastics, 400 tickets for the dress show and 250 for the play!
Miss Campling, our Art teacher designed the cover for the programmes, has been arranging the printing of posters, is constructing dozens of signposts, and on the day will arrange an exhibit of children's art work and floral displays.
Mrs. Huntley has rehearsed and rehearsed the girls who will parade in the garments they have made in school.
Miss Burgess has kept her country dancing team in good fettle for Wednesday.
Mr. Selmes has trained a small group of gymnasts for his display which opens the afternoon Main Hall presentation. He says he isn’t satisfied - that means they are just good!
Mr, Timlin has trained his choral verse classes for his presentation of the work first heard on Speech Day, and it is hoped that after some extra rehearsals, he can introduce John Halfhide in the role played before by Kenny Ellis who will be on holiday.
Mr Horsnell is arranging a competition and display of books, photos and other material, made or collected during the visit to the Lake District.
Mr. Rye has been busy shooting coloured film of the school at work. Come and see if you can see your child as a film actor!
As usual Mr. Davies will display a full collection of boys' craftsmanship in wood including a first rate kitchen cabinet and dozens of other pieces.
Mrs. Ratcliffe is having one of her catering course - Elaine Rayner, arrange a complete luncheon table and other girls will provide examples of typical classroom work including cakes and yeast mixtures.
Mr. Brookor will have on display the Maths syllabuses and text books and typical work of the children in this subject. Copies of the external examination papers aimed at will also be available.
Mr. Edwards will be waiting to answer any queries of parents of children in class 3 and will also have their books ready for you.
Mrs. Peters will be available to show you our commercial
studies equipment and will be pleased to answer any questions you may have.
A great deal has been done, 60 dozen lemonades have been ordered.  Food, ice cream, stalls9 side shows - all will have to be obtained. Don’t let it happen in vain!  Whatever the weather — come and see us - bring your friends — have tea and stop until the dance at night.
Don't forget that many of our displays (and the dance)
can be attended by ticket only - and they are limited - so please get them early!
Let's put the target at £200 - I know it's high but we want and need the pool soon and that means an extra effort from all of us - we are doing our bit - will you ??
Finally, let me thank a11 parents for the very fine co-operation I have received.  Honestly it has been much better than I had ever dared to hope! 

Sincerely 

JR Prince 
Headmaster
